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January 22, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Ordinance #14797 requires the Office of Management & Budget to submit to the Council revised budget plans for the agencies involved with State v. Ridgway and the Green River Homicides Investigation (GRHI).  As you know, a plea agreement in this case was announced in the middle of Council budget deliberations on November 5, 2003.  This development led the Council to adopt a 2004 budget that provided the affected agencies with one-quarter of the annual funding originally sought for 2004 pending a later and more detailed review of the implications of the plea agreement on future work related to this case and investigation.  

The package I am transmitting to you today includes revised budget plans for:

· Prosecuting Attorney’s Office (PAO)

· Office of the Public Defender (OPD)

· Superior Court

· Department of Judicial Administration (DJA)

This package does not include revised budget plans for the Sheriff’s Office as we are still in the process of reviewing and analyzing their plans.  The Sheriff’s Office submitted an initial report to OMB on December 15, 2003 as required by the provisos in ordinance #14797.  However, my staff identified a series of questions in the process of analyzing the request.  The Sheriff’s Office did not provide responses to these questions until January 15, 2004.  At that same date their budget plan for 2004 also changed substantially from the December 15 report.  Given these changes, my staff is going to need additional time to understand and analyze the Sheriff proposal.  As such, we will be transmitting an addendum to this report for the Sheriff’s Office at a later date.

Specifically included in this package are:

· Revised agency budgets for the PAO, OPD, Superior Court, and DJA

· Written explanations from the PAO and OPD about their 2004 work plans for the case

· An ordinance and related fiscal note that, if approved by the Council, makes a disappropriation totaling $422,567 to Superior Court, DJA and OPD.  The ordinance would shift these funds to the Criminal Justice Out-Year Mitigation fund that I established and Council approved in the 2004 budget.  This disappropriation and transfer brings the total amount in the Mitigation fund to $11.1 million.  As you will recall, this mitigation fund was established to partially offset criminal justice reductions in 2005 and 2006 as we await relief from upcoming annexations and incorporations for the deficits we are facing as a result of our fiscal structural imbalance.

Overview of 2004 Budget Plans

The November 5, 2003 plea agreement and December 18, 2003 sentencing hearing in State v. Ridgway marked the end of a majority of the work in the case for the PAO, OPD, Superior Court and DJA.  Below is a summary of the 2004 work plans and budget needs for each agency.

Prosecuting Attorney’s Office -- $295,323:  The PAO’s work on the criminal prosecution of State v. Ridgway ended during the first weeks of this year with final case close-out.  Most of the staffing resources devoted to the case are being re-integrated into the PAO’s general operations.  

However, the notoriety of the case has led to numerous public disclosure requests that the County is obligated to respond to under the state’s Public Records Act (RCW 42.17).  Through mid-December, the PAO had received 43 separate public disclosure requests.  This combined with the sheer volume of documents and evidence in the case, and prohibitions under the Public Disclosure Act about release of certain types of information, will require the continuation of a small number of attorney and staff resources through approximately the first half of 2004.  Specifically, one attorney, three support staff positions, and temporary help are required to complete these obligations at a cost of $295,323.  The PAO and OMB will monitor these expenses through the quarterly report process, as required in ordinance #14797.

Office of the Public Defender -- $75,059:  Similar to the PAO, active defense work in State v. Ridgway is winding down.  OPD is seeking a small amount of funding to continue an investigator, a clerk, and a paralegal for the first couple of months of 2004.  The work of this staff will primarily focus on case close-out activities.  Associated Council for the Accused (ACA), the public defense agency that handled this case, has agreed to retain its files because of the historic nature of the case.  File containing various types of records must be gathered and organized into archive form for retention.  In addition, the two absorbed attorneys will also devote a small amount of time in the first couple of months of the year to these file close-out activities.  The attorneys are working with experts who were appointed on the case.  They will be preparing final reports for the archive.  The investigation of Mr. Ridgway continues and the two attorneys will be providing him with advice concerning his Constitutional rights on those investigation cases.  OPD and ACA have entered into a Memorandum of Understanding, describing the scope of attorney services to be provided on those cases.  

OPD and OMB will monitor these expenses through the quarterly report process, as required in ordinance #14797.  In the meantime, we are including an ordinance in this package that disappropriates $243,712 from OPD, which represents the difference between the amount adopted in the 2004 budget for OPD for State v. Ridgway and the amount OPD describes in its revised 2004 budget plan.

Superior Court and DJA -- $0:  Superior Court and DJA do not anticipate any additional hearings in State v. Ridgway subsequent to the December 18, 2004 sentencing hearing.  As such, they do not require any special appropriations for the case.  The attached ordinance disappropriates the full amount provides to Superior Court and DJA for the case in 2004 -- $101,471 and $77,384 respectively.

2003 Expenditure Summary

Each of the agency responses included in this transmittal provide updated 2003 budget projections for the case.  All four agencies – PAO, OPD, Superior Court, and DJA – have spent less in 2003 on the case than was anticipated in the budget.  OMB will be working with each of these agencies and the Sheriff’s Office to identify final 2003 expenditures in the 4th quarter Ridgway budget report, which is due to the Council on January 30, 2004.  In addition, OMB will work with the affected agencies to record 13th and 14th months expenditures related to the case for the 1st quarter expenditure report, which is due to the Council on April 30, 2004.  These reports will allow us to identify the total amount unspent for this case.

Thank you for your consideration of these revised Ridgway budget plans.  Please contact Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget (206) 296-3434 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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